
 

 

BOARD OF SELECTMEN MINUTES 

Open Session 

Monday, June 25, 2020 

Zoom Video Teleconferencing 

 

The Open Session Board of Selectmen meeting was called to order by Chairman 

Mark Russo at 4:00PM. 

 

In Attendance: 

Board of Selectmen (BOS): Mark E. Russo (MR), John A. 

Traynor, Jr. (JT), and Town Administrator: Elizabeth Dennehy (TA) 

 

Member Absent: Selectwoman Christine Joy. 

 

Police Union Contract: 

Town Administrator Elizabeth Dennehy gave an overview of the negotiated 

Plympton Police Union contract:  

The one-year contract, running from July 1, 2020 to June 30, 2021, provides for a 

1.6% increase in compensation. This is consistent with the compensation rates 

approved at the recently completed annual town meeting.  

The police detail rates are increased from $48.00 per hour to $58.00 per hour. 

However, this is only for private companies such as Eversource. The rate increase 

does not affect town details.  

An addendum to the contract (Uniforms & Appearance) adds a new Subsection 5 

with language to address tattoos, piercings, scarification or mutilation. 

Other minor changes were noted. 

MR made a motion to approve the July 1, 2020 Police Union contract as 

negotiated. Seconded JT. Vote: 2/0 

 

4:20 PM Motion to adjourn BOS meeting by MR. Seconded JT. Vote: 2/0 

 

Respectfully Submitted, 

 

John Traynor, Clerk 


